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October 25, 2023

Dear Friends of Second Church, 

One year early in my teaching career, a ninth grader came to school dressed as me for
Halloween. 

There are times when life seems to hold up a mirror to us, and for me that was one of
those times: khakis, sweater vest, button down shirt with sleeves rolled up, tweed
jacket — instant Mr. Grant. So much so that nobody asked him who he was…they all
just knew. 

It was a big hit, although, truth be told, not so much with me (not that I ever let on).  

I was still young enough, myself, to be embarrassed about how easily I could be
caricatured. 

As those things go, of course, having someone go as me for Halloween was also very
funny and very sweet. However, that did not occur to me until much later, when I ran
across a picture of us from that day (“twinsies!”). 

And by “later,” I mean ten years later. (That kid was now in law school.) 

It was at that point that I actually laughed. 

Theologian Kevin Hector has written about the importance of laughter in the life of
faith, saying “laughter can play a role in transforming our experience of the world,
insofar as it…enables us to take the world with the seriousness that it deserves—no
more, no less.” 

His point is that laughter puts things, including even some of the hardest and most
seemingly unalterable of things, into perspective, reminding us both that only God is
ultimate, and that, in God, all things are possible. 

With that in mind, the characters we seek to portray in the world each day,
presenting them as our true selves, may prove quite convincing, both to the world
and to ourselves. Yet the truth is much more wonderful and utterly worth seeking. 

Laughter reminds us to go in search of that truth. 

On Halloween, our young people try on versions of who they are and who they aren’t,
what delights and what scares them. It is a time for seeking. 

The laughter it provides strikes me as very sacred, indeed. 
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See you in church, 

Sermons are always
available online: 
2CCSermons

If you can't make it in person, join us
via Livestream for our 10:30

a.m. Sunday service. 

Email Alexander with any
questions

Click here to register for
Children's Chapel

http://bit.ly/SermonsMax
https://bit.ly/2CC-Livestream
mailto:Alexander@2cc.org
https://bit.ly/22-23-2CCChildrensChapel


Mark your calendars...​

Our children are ready for some fun at the Halloween Haunt this Sunday!

Click here to Register for the Halloween
Haunt

https://bit.ly/2CC-GEMS-HH-2023


Email Jenny for more information about Tai-
Chi

Email Leah to save your spot!

Fall Yoga with Jill Ernst continues through November 17
9:15 - 10:00 a.m.

$15 drop in fee
(Scholarships available)
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Childcare upon request

Email Jenny for more
information

Save your spot for VBS!

Click here to Register for
VBS
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